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PARTNERSHIP’S CONSULTATION LAUNCHED

Consultation starts. The West Cumbria MRWS Partnership has published a consultation report that sets out its initial views on a range of issues about a possible repository for radioactive waste in West Cumbria. The consultation report can be found on the Partnership’s website – www.westcumbriamrws.org.uk and printed copies will be sent to every local council in West Cumbria in the next few days. The consultation lasts until 23 March 2012.

Does your council agree with the Partnership’s initial opinions?

This does affect you. If a radioactive waste repository were to be built in West Cumbria the impacts would be huge, widespread and very long lasting. The underground repository itself would be massive – possibly up to four times the area of the current Sellafield site. The surface facilities could be up to 10km (possibly more) separate from the underground facilities, creating a very large ‘footprint’ for the whole development. And there would be widespread impacts across West Cumbria in terms the local economy and infrastructure and further away in terms of perceptions of the area.

Don’t view this as an issue that won’t affect you.

Please plan ahead. CALC urges all local councils in West Cumbria to respond to this consultation. It is suggested that every council should decide as soon as possible at which meeting it will finalise its views on the consultation report and then, working back from that date, decide how/who/when the document will be studied and assessed prior to the council meeting.

CALC conference. CALC is organising a conference to discuss the Partnership’s consultation document on the morning of Saturday 7 January at the Hunday Manor Hotel, Winscales. Details and a booking form have already been sent out to all councils. If you need information about the conference please contact the CALC office – office@calc.org.uk or 01768 812141.

Please ensure your council is represented at the conference.

Questions and discussion. If you have any questions about any part of the Partnership’s consultation document, then contact the Partnership direct through the contact details given in the document. If you have any questions specifically to CALC then send them to Guy Richardson – contact details below.

If your council would like to have a discussion about MRWS and the consultation document with one of CALC’s representatives on the Partnership, then in the first instance contact Guy Richardson. (So that this doesn’t become too burdensome you will be encouraged to combine with adjacent parishes, where possible.)

CALC representatives on the MRWS Partnership.

Cllr Keith Hitchen – Drigg and Carleton PC

Cllr Geoff Smith – Crosscanonby PC

and officers:

Guy Richardson  (guy.richardson@calc.org.uk)

Chris Shaw (chris.shaw@calc.org.uk)

